
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 2 JULY 2007


EX.153/07
DRAFT ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN 2008/09 TO 2010/11 (Key Decision)

Portfolio - Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter - The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.49/07 enclosing a draft Asset Management Plan for 2007-2012.  The Plan had been updated from 2006 to reflect the aspirations of Carlisle Renaissance, to update the various figures and to strengthen the Performance Management Framework for the management of property assets. 

The Executive on 31 May 2007 (EX.115/07) had agreed the Plan, along with a recommendation that the current Policy be amended to allow the Executive to make decisions on the disposal of land at less than market value, subject to any statutory consents that may be required and be approved as the basis for consultation with the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 14 June 2007 had considered the draft Plan and a minute excerpt was submitted.  The Chairman of that Committee attended the meeting and commented that the Committee had serious concerns at the proposal to amend the current Policy to allow the Executive to make decisions on the disposal of land at less than market value.  The Committee recommended that the Executive should not proceed on the terms set out in EX.115/07.

The Leader responded that the Executive recommendation to allow the Executive to make decisions on the disposal of land at less than market value had been made to put an arrangement in place to move with expediency to deal with surplus land where there was a balanced housing market need.  However, the Executive took on board the Committee's concerns and were prepared to retain the existing policy without the change regarding the disposal of land at less than market value.

A Member commented that the Council meets on a 8 weekly cycle not 6 weekly as stated in the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee minutes.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

1. That the draft Asset Management Plan 2007-2012 be recommended to the City Council.

2. That, following consultation with the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee, the Executive does not make a proposal to amend the policy to allow the Executive to make decisions on the disposal of land at less than market value, but encourages the Council where appropriate to take a flexible approach in facilitating developments that improve the social, economic or environmental well being of local residents, in particular regarding affordable housing, subject to compliance with any statutory consents.

Reasons for Decision - To recommend the draft Asset Management Plan for 2007 - 2012 to the City Council.
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